Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 14 November 2012 at Halfpenny Green Vineyards at 7:00pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 


Councillor: D Kimbley (Vice-Chairman)
Councillors: W J Snelson, S Homer, Mrs. J Tudor and Mrs. J Humphries
County Councillor: B Edwards

District Councillor: R McCardle

Gavin Williamson MP
Alistair Mckinnon - Halfpenny Wolverhampton Airport

9 members of the public
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
756. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Kimbley.
757. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Snelson and Cllr. Mrs. Humphries declared an interest in 766b Cllr. Mrs. Tudor declared an interest in 764 and 765.
Cllr. Snelson expressed concerns in respect of declaring matters of interest following recent cases brought against Parish Councillors. Gavin Williamson MP noted it was different, as in Parliament they can speak on a matter and vote on it provided they have declared the interest. He agreed that it was difficult for land owners within a Parish and it seemed there was an implied difference between Councillors and MP’s. He offered to seek the opinion of the leader of South Staffordshire Council and Brandon Lewis, the government minister responsible for the matter. The offer was accepted.
758. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 17 October 2012, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved. 
759. GAVIN WILLIAMSON MP 
Gavin introduced himself and provided the meeting with a brief overview of his role and duties. The Police Commissioner elections, due to be held the following day, were discussed and Gavin kindly answered any questions raised by those present.

760. MATTERS ARISING:

a) Six Ashes Road – drainage/flooding
Brian Wilding from Staffordshire Highways had provided an update. Apologies were made for the delay, however both David Wright and John Parkes are no longer in the department. Mark Keeling has taken over from David Wright.
Brian confirmed that a job had been input for the gully emptier and crew to check and clear all the gullys from the A458, Bridgnorth Rd to Glebelands, this is quite a large undertaking but will be attended to when resources are available, Brian had stressed the urgency as winter is fast approaching. 
 

He also visit the B4176 Bridgnorth Rd with the new  traffic safety officer when appointed, to see what can be done to improve the signage to try and get HGV's to use the correct route to Bridgnorth.
Whilst discussing Six Ashes Road and following the recent fatality at the junction with the A458 Stourbridge Road, the Clerk was asked to raise the A Boards at this junction with Highways, as the positioning of these often restricts the view of oncoming traffic. 


c) Jubilee Tree planting
The jubilee tree was planted in the churchyard during a short service on 22 October 2012. ‘Snelson Whittimere’ were thanked for providing the tree.
761. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
Nothing further to report.
762. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Nothing to report.
Corbett School – Nothing to report.
Church of the Holy Cross – Cllr. Mrs. Humphries announced the possible closure of the Methodist church due to a lack of congregation. A brief discussion followed. Mrs. Southwick Vaughan confirmed that her craft group had been informed that they could continue using the venue until at least the summer. The Clerk agreed to contact Tom Butler to obtain further information.
763. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no additional questions from the members of the public present.
764. DONATIONS

Annual donations in respect of the Elderly Peoples welfare group, the Village Hall booking clerk and Gospel Ash card and craft group were discussed. It was noted that the donation to the Village Hall would be dependent on any funds invested into the development of the hall. Nothing further had been heard in respect of this, Cllr. Mrs. Tudor confirmed that the committee are not due to meet again until January 2013, it was therefore agreed to continue with the donation as in previous years.
The following payments were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones: 
Elderly Peoples welfare group 

s137

£100.00

Village Hall booking clerk 


s137

£500.00

Gospel Ash card and craft group

s137

£100.00
765. FINANCE
a. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones.
i. Halfpenny Green Vineyards In lieu of room hire     £ 10.00 
ii. Bobbington Village Hall          


£500.00 

iii. Card & Craft Group  



£100.00
iv. Bobbington Elderly Peoples Welfare association   
£100.00
v. Alan Robins


Jubilee Tree planting
£  20.00

vi. Trevor Rees


Internal Audit

£  9.98
766. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:

vii. APP/C3430/A/12/2183836/NWF Factory Plant Projects Limited, Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington, DY7 5EF – Erection of canopy to replace original – no further comments

viii. PA/12/00791/FUL Proposed first floor extension over garage, balcony & orangery, 103 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5EA – no objection
b. Received and responded to:

ix. PA/12/00575/FUL Amended - Extension to existing winery & new education centre & tractor / machinery store Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, DY7 5EP – no objection subject to Greenbelt.

x. PA/12/00737/FUL Two Storey side extension, 93 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, Stourbridge, DY7 5EA – no objection.

It was noted that Abbotts Fall had been sold. The purchasers have recently erected walls in the gateway which stand at approximately 3ft 6/4ft high. District Cllr. McCardle had already reported activity to the enforcement team who were to attend site. The Clerk was asked to follow up the new walls with the enforcement team.
767. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Mr. MacKinnon confirmed there was nothing to report.
768. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Planning Application decisions – 8-12 Oct; 1-5 Oct; 24-28 Sept; 17-21 Sept; 15-19 Oct; 22-26 Oct
SSC Validated planning applications – 15-19 Oct; 8-12 Oct

AEF Notice of AGM

South Staffordshire Citizens Advice Bureau 8.11.12 – online annual report

SSC – Letter from Bob Taylor re removal of litter bins – in particular those in      


Brantley Crescent and by Corbett School

Express & Star agenda request- it was suggested that the agenda could be placed 

on the website and the Express & Star directed to it.
SSC Core Strategy headlines

Staffordshire County Council – Street Lights

Sarah Poxon – SSC Planning training

SSC Winter Parish Summit 23 November 2012

SSC Connect reports

SSC Regulatory Committee 6/11/12

SSC Overview & Scrutiny Committee 30/10/12


SSC Work Clubs promotion

HMRC – Paye Real time

Community Parish Recycling

Community Council of Staffordshire, Staffordshire Parish Councils Association 
and Staffordshire Society of Local Council Clerks newsletter


Vitalise Appeal


SSC – Health & Safety at Work Act 1974 – legionella changing rooms and 

premises


SSC - Could you benefit from low costs technology support?

Rough Sleepers questionnaire
769. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. Snelson publicly congratulated the gentlemen who had purchased the land next to the Red Lion on the improvements made to the area. On behalf of the Parish Council he hoped that the District Council would assist them in respect of the fencing required. Cllr. Mrs. Tudor informed the meeting that she had reviewed the original planning application which approved a 16 foot gate at the front.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 16 January 2013 at 7:30pm       
Meeting Closed 8.15pm.
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